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ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CLERK OF SESSION 
BREMEN-BETHEL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

FOR THE YEAR 2024 
 

The duties of the clerk of session are spelled out in the Book of Order under Section G-3.0104.  The 
clerk and moderator must be familiar with the contents of the Book of Order in order to assure that 
the church operates within the parameters of the documents and rules of the Presbyterian Church 
(USA) and the Scioto Valley Presbytery. 
 

Locally, your session held a total of 9 regular meetings.  Attendance was very good with only a .0104% 
of unexcused absences.  Elders David E. Mowry, D. Dee Mowry (Clerk) and Judy Turner had perfect 
attendance at all session meetings. Moderator, Rev. Larry Hoffmann had a perfect attendance record 
as well.  Elders Tracy Embrey, Sue Henwood, Cinda Keller and Gene McCandlish had only one excused 
absence.  Retiring Elders, whose terms expired in 2024 were D. Dee Mowry, George Shreyer, Sally 
Spangler and Judy Turner. The Class of ’27 will be Scott Bergreen, Kerry Boyd, Sally Spangler and Judy 
Turner.  Judy also served as representative to Scioto Valley Presbytery as our commissioner.  Our 
thanks go to the retiring members and Judy for their service to the church. 
 

Your session operates under the committee structure with four committees, Christian Education, 
Mission, Operations and Service.  Other (non-elder) church members may be co-opted to any 
committee as the need arises.                                                                             
 

The books of the Bremen-Bethel Presbyterian Church are being audited by Scioto Valley Presbytery, a 
new procedure as of this year.  We do not have the results at the time of this article.   
 

COVID 19 seems to be subsiding, however, the phone-in option is still available and is being used.                                                                                                           
 
Community Vacation Bible School was hosted by Bremen-Bethel this year and, by all reports, was very 
successful.  Bremen-Bethel also hosted three Community Play Days this past summer.                                                                                                                            
 
Loretta Dawson was hired a little over two years ago to assume the role of church secretary/ financial 
clerk.  This has worked out very well to date. 
 
Support was offered by Bremen-Bethel to many local community agencies which will appear later in 
this publication.  
 
Many upgrades to the church building were finished under the direction of the Operations Committee.  
 

It has been a busy but productive year for your session as well as the members of Bremen-Bethel.                                                                                           
 
D. Dee Mowry, 
Clerk of Session, 2024 
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Necrology Report 2024 
 

#518 Harry “Sam” Custer   died February 27, 2024 
 Confirmed  November 28, 1993 
#611 Michael Henwood    died May 6, 2024 
 Confirmed  February 25, 2018 
#216 C. David Keller   died May 15, 2024 
 Confirmed  July 26, 1953 
 Ordained as an Elder  January 17, 1979   
#226 Mildred “Millie” Rutherford   died December 23, 2024 
 Confirmed  November 29, 1953 
 
Friends of the church: 
 Barbara Curtiss Stiles   died May 5, 2024 
 Carol Hilyard   died July 17, 2024 

 
Church Statistics 2024 

 
Active Members on the Roll December 2023      47 
Member Gains                   +6 
Member Losses         -5 
 
Total Active Members December 2024      48 
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Bremen-Bethel Presbyterian Church 
Treasurer’s Report 2024 

 

1. Report on checking account is attached. As of December 31, 2024, the checking account contained 
“General Fund” money, “Yard Sale Fund” money and “Lilies & Poinsettia Fund” money. 
 

2. A report of the General Fund (money used for regular operating expenses) and Permanent 
Improvement Fund expenditures are also attached. 
 

3. Fund Balances 12-31-24* 
• Memorial Fund               $ 188,937.69      
• Mission Fund          $   11,571.28             
• Permanent Improvement Fund  $   19,242.25 
• Manse Sale Proceeds    $ 204,120.38 

 *    Choir Fund moneys were placed in the General Fund 
 *    Reserve Fund moneys were placed in the General Fund 
  

4. Special Offerings: 
• One Great Hour of Sharing   $ 835.93 

$ 345.00 - 2020 
$ 450.00 - 2021 
$ 465.25 - 2022         
$ 320.00 - 2023 
 

• Joy Offering     $ 330.00  
$ 605.00 - 2020 
$ 501.00 – 2021 
$ 590.00 – 2022 
$ 665.00 - 2023 
 

• Hurricane Relief     $ 1,470.00 
 Special offerings collected in 2024 were 78% higher than in 2023. Special offerings in 2023   
 included $ 490.00 for Maui Wildfires.  
 

5. Validated Mission Giving (Benevolence)   $ 1,293.49       
 $ 1,642.00 - 2020 
 $ 1,592.00 - 2021 
 $ 1,557.00 - 2022 
 $ 1,693.00 – 2023 
  

6. Our assets exceed the 2.0 years of budgeted expenditures required by Session Policy. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or need further information. Respectfully submitted:  Kathy 
Mowry, Treasurer 
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Fairfield County Foundation Fund 
 
The Fairfield County Foundation Fund is a designated fund to provide support for purpose(s) related to 
the mission of the Bremen-Bethel Presbyterian Congregation, Scioto Valley Presbytery, Synod of the 
Covenant or General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church, USA, as determined by the Session 
(Governing Body) of the Bremen-Bethel Presbyterian Church.  
  
The balance as of 12-23-24 was $ 12,934.16. This is an 11% increase over 12-31-23. The average 
monthly growth was $ 108.55. 
  
For more information about this fund contact Kathy Mowry. 
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Bremen Food Pantry 2024 
 
The Bremen Food Pantry committee is made up of representatives from Bremen Community 
Methodist, Calvary Methodist, Bremen Jerusalem, Avlon United Bros in Christ and Bremen Bethel 
Presbyterian Church. The representatives are Linda Young,  Vickie Winkelman, Joyce Mohler, Dorene 
Guseman, Judy Turner and Mary Shumaker, Treasurer. 
 
In 2024 we had 5 open pantries serving an average of 51 families per open pantry. 
 
Our August food pantry included school supplies. 
 
We also help families who need food at other times during the year on an as needed basis. This year 
we served 83 families.  If a family needs our Food Pantry they should call 211, Information and 
Referral.  211 will contact us and we will plan to help the family. 
 
In December we prepared Christmas Baskets for 52 families. In 2023 we prepared 58.  Thanks to the 
congregation of Bremen Bethel Presbyterian Church for donating funds, dish cloths, dish towels, food 
and taxable items (personal care items, laundry soap and paper products) to support this local mission. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Turner 
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Christian Education Committee Report 2024 
 
Reporting Date: January - December, 2024 
 
Committee Chair: David Mowry 
Committee Members: Carri McCandlish, Corey Riley 
 
 2024 has been a busy year for the CE committee.  The committee offered a number of 
educational programs during the past year. 
 
Budget:  Christian Education was budgeted $2275 for 2024.  We did not use the full amount of our 
budget.  Further details are contained in the Treasurer’s report.  The same amount has been requested 
for 2025.   
 
Programming:  

Children’s Sunday School classes are offered during morning worship services.  The new smart 
TV and Blu-Ray player continue to be used for the children’s Sunday School program and are available 
for use by members of the congregation.  

With help from the other church committees and volunteers, we hosted three community play 
dates during the summer. These featured ice cream coupons for the Bremen Drive In, a magic show, 
“The Magic of Believe,” and the Kona Ice Truck.  More play dates are being scheduled for 2025.  
 Our church hosted the community Vacation Bible School this year, which was coordinated with 
Bremen Community Methodist, Calvary United Methodist, and Jerusalem Churches. Many church 
members volunteered to help create a successful program.  The theme was “Start the Party” and over 
60 children were served this year during the course of the week. 

The CE committee also put on a short children’s Christmas program during the last Sunday 
morning service of Advent. Carri McCandlish coordinated this for us.  

The CE committee has scholarships available for 2025 camps and other upcoming youth 
activities.  A copy of the scholarship guidelines is available on request.   

For 2025, we would like to focus on increasing the number of CE opportunities available for the 
adults in the congregation. Topics are being explored for possible evening and Sunday morning adult 
programming. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
David Mowry 
Chair, Christian Education Committee 
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Mission Committee Report 2024 
 
The Mission Committee members for 2024 were Tracy Embrey, Dee Mowry and Judy Turner. 
 
This year the Mission Committee supported the Fairfield Union Music Department musical production 
by placing a business card size note of best wishes from Bremen Bethel Church in the program.  The  
committee also financially supported the Bremen Chamber of Commerce by placing a quarter page ad 
for our church in their directory. Bremen Bethel is also a member of the Bremen Chamber of 
Commerce. 
 
The committee promoted the One Great Hour and Joy Offerings. 
 
Thanks to Susan Henwood for volunteering to manage the Breakfast to Go for Bremen Elementary.  
Thanks also to Ron and Cindy Cullumber, Judy and Dean Ackerman, Mike Henwood and Cinda Keller, 
Sue Burnworth, Josh Henwood, Marilyn Boyd and Rose Ann Elliott. also volunteered to help with the 
project. 
 
Financial donations were made to: 
   Perry Multi County Juvenile Detention Center 
   Samaritan Purse for postage for Christmas Shoe Box Ministry 
   Presbytery Disaster Assistance 
   Bremen Food Pantry 
   The Lighthouse 
   Grace Haven Ministry 
 
The committee promoted activities for National Day of  Prayer. 
 
During the summer Bremen Bethel provided free snacks on 5 Tuesday evening free swim nights. We 
took turns with Bremen Community Methodist Church. No church funds were needed as donations 
from our church members sufficiently covered the cost. 
 
The committee also assisted with the Community Play Dates on the second Saturday of June, July and 
August. 
 
The mission committee also reviewed the membership roll. 
 
Judy Turner 
Mission Committee Chair 
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Service Committee Report 2024 
 
 
The Service Committee is in charge of the following: schedule the ushers (including one pulpit reader), 
communion, pulpit supply, Christmas decorations and change altar cloth according to the church’s 
Liturgical colors. Also, we are in charge of preparing and serving meals. The committee was Cinda 
Keller, Sally Spangler and Linda Shreyer. 
 
Meals and refreshments served were: 
February 18th – Scout Sunday with Jay’s Pancakes 
March 2nd – Meal served after Sam Custer’s funeral 
March 17th – Meal served after baptism 
June 9th – Meal served for Bible school & helped with last meal 
June 27th, July 25th, August 22nd & September 26th – served meals for Bremen Chamber of Commerce 
June 8th, 10th & 13th – Served coffee and helped clean up for children’s play dates 
September 7th – Served brunch for the Presbyterian Coordination Team 
October 20th – Served meal after church with congregation providing the dessert and salad 
 
Cynthis McKay filled the pulpit May 12th & 19th, June 16th & 30th and July 14th & 21st 
 
Celebrated Mother’s Day May 12th and Father’s Day June 16th   
 
Communion was served: February 4th, March 3rd, March 31st, May 5th, June 2nd, August 4th, September 
1st, October 6th, November 24th, and December 22nd. 
 
The church was decorated for Christmas. Poinsettias were donated by the congregation for decoration. 
Four Christmas bags were given to people unable to come to church. 
 
Thank you to everyone who helps this committee. We appreciate all of you. 
 
Cinda Keller, Chairman 
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Zeta Alpha 2024 
 
Zeta Alpha finished the bible study, “Sacred Encounters” in August 2024. We began a new bible study, 
“Let Justice Roll Down” in September 2024. 
 
Our mission project this year was to provide the items for 2 backpacks for boys who have been 
released from the Perry Multi County Juvenile Facility. One of our members provided items for a 3rd 
backpack. 
 
We also participated in 3 Presbyterian Women offerings: 1. Birthday Offering, 2. Thank Offering and 3. 
Fellowship of the Least Coin Offering.  
 
Our meetings are on the second Sunday of the month and are held in the church basement an hour 
before church service starts.  We extend an invitation to anyone who may be interested. 
 
 
Judy Turner 
Secretary/Treasurer 
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